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Potentate’s Message 
It has been a very tough month. There is so much discourse at work 
that I was seriously considering retirement. Ha…like I can afford to 
retire right now. The VA is about to undertake the biggest changes 
at least in recent history. We have to enact the MISSION Act by June 
6. It is going to be tough because the stations are not ready for the 
changes. 

I did get to do all my visitations last month. I was so pleased with 
the response. We had a good turnout and had some very good dis-
cussions. Thank you all who came out to visit with the Divan. Our 
Clubs and Units are the strength of our Temple.  

We have a few things coming right up on us. Onions will be shipping 
on May 1. We need to be ready to receive them and get them sold. 
They will probably arrive on Saturday the 4th. Right after that will be 
our quarterly meeting on May 18. It will be at the Coeur d’Alene 
Inn. We will order lunch from the menu and have our meeting. We 
need to be at the Coeur d’Alene Inn no later than 11:00 a.m., and 
we are scheduled to be out of there no later than 2:00 p.m. If any-
one has an idea of what we can do as a group that day with our 
families, please let me know or let Michelle know. She will contact 
me. (She is very good at that when I am late with something. Go 
Michelle!!) We will try to get something set up for the afternoon. I 
would like for us to do something. 

On the heels of the quarterly meeting we will have the ATV Run. It is 
ON!! We need as many volunteers as possible. Volunteers do not 
have to be only Shriners. Volunteers can be friends and family. We 
took a bit of a hit on not getting the Forest Service grounds cleaned 
up well enough last year. So if you have a four-wheeler, come on 
out and get it dirty. Having a clean buggy is like having no buggy at 
all. Look forward to hearing more about the ATV Run at our quar-
terly meeting and in the next addition of the Clarion. 

I will sign off for this month. Remember to gear up for the onions 
and the quarterly meeting!!!! See you there. 

 

Yours In Faith, 

John Johnson 

2019 Calam Potentate 

 

From Your Chief Rabban  
Greetings, 

usy it seems difficult at times to make our ad-

justments in a timely manner. Separation from 

work, time with family, seeing friends, and do-

ing what we can for our communities. Things 

hat are held dear in our hearts….things that 
matter most. Time is moving fast. We have our 

blessings, many of  them as I recall. Gifts that 

continue to bring us joy. Let’s help us all as we 
continue to work in our continued fun in fel-

lowship and the work do for the ones we can 

help. The Hospitals and to In whom we put 

our trust. 

Sincerely , 

Kirk Ross  

Chief  Rabban  



 

Greetings Nobles of Calam, 
 And like magic, spring is here. Our first pa-
rade is April 27th, our Vidalia Onions will be here 
the first weekend of May, Circus is mid-June, and 
much much more. We need to be mindful of 
making sure that each member of our Temple, 
Club, and Units is up to date on all the various 
activities of our great organization. The best way 
to accomplish this is to make to make sure the 
majority of our members are attending club/unit 
meetings AND attending the quarterly meeting 
of the Temple. Only YOU know if a particular 
member was not at your last few club/unit 
meetings...so if that’s the case, REACH OUT to 
that member and make sure everything is okay, 
and maybe offer them a ride to the next event. 
 I’m so happy to announce that the Latah 
County Shrine Club took in TWO petitions for 
membership at our March 2019 Club Meeting. 

Our club meetings are always out in the public at 
various restaurants in the county, and we always 
have great public interaction as wear our fezzes 
during the entire meeting and dinner. 
Hope to see you at an event soon! 
 

Sincerely, 
Jim Logan. 

PS: We have a new 
website and it’s 
AMAZING:  
calamshriners.com 

Assistant Rabban, Jim Logan: 

Nobles and Ladies, 

As your new Membership Chair, I am looking for 
anyone interested in helping out with our mem-
bership efforts. Ideally, we will have someone 
from each club and local unit that can help in our 
effort. Even if you only have an hour a month, we 
can use you. The committee will be publishing 
the Potentate’s Membership Goals and our plan 
is to reach those goals each month throughout 
the year. We will need help with phone calls, 
emails, letters, local mentors for the Imperial IAM
-RU program,  Noble Engagement, and ect. Virtu-

ally any skillset can add value to our membership 
team. Please contact me at: 208-819-3580. 

 

Sincerely, 

Dustin  

Hatfield 

Oriental Guide 

Oriental Guide: Dustin Hatfield 



 

Calam’s 2019 Schedule   
Date Event Location 

MAY 

May  Onion Sales Everywhere 

May 18th  Quarterly Meeting 11-2:30p) CDA Best Western Inn 

JUNE   

June 8th Raffle & ATV Benefit Run Kingston, ID 

June 13-14th Calam Circus Lewiston, ID 

June 15th Calam Circus Coeur d’Alene, ID 

Have an upcoming event? 

Please contact me before the 

20th of the month prior, and 

I’ll be happy to include it in 
the Clarion. 

Michelle O’Connor 

Clarion Editor 

calammichelle@gmail.com 

A huge “THANK YOU” goes out to 
the Latah Shrine Club for their 

donations to the Calam Temple 

Fund and to the Children’s Hospital 
Transportation Travel Fund!!! 

We’re are thrilled to announce that 
Ken Buckner has accepted the 2nd 

Ceremonial Master position. He 
completes our 2019 Divan and look 

forward to his contributions. 





 



Volunteers needed!!! We need your help to make this a suc-

cessful event! Please contact DAVE GARNETT at 208-699-7953 

for details on how to help. 



 Calam’s 2019 Divan & Phone: 
Potentate– John Johnson 208-929-2236   

st.maries.john@gmail.com  

Chief   Rabban- Kirk Ross  

208-746-0848 kirkmross@yahoo.com 

Assistant Rabban– Jim Logan  

208-310-1082 jim_logan@hotmail.com 

High Priest & Prophet– Craig Forsman 

208-791-4775 craig@pnw.coop 

Oriental Guide– Dustin Hatfield  

208-819-3580 dbhatfield@outlook.com 

Recorder-  George Blickenstaff, PP 208-699-
6354 gblick@usamedia.tv 

Treasurer-  Tim Krueger, PP     

208-746-2122 travellandrv@cableone.net 

First Ceremonial Master- Matt Plemmons 206-962-
1025 meplemmons@gmail.com 

Second Ceremonial Master– 

Marshall- Loren Knight 208-625-0500 

lorenknight@usa.com 

Captain of  the Guard- Dan McDaniel 

208-597-7516 danmcdaniel1@gmail.com 

Outer Guard- Neal Wallace  

208-255-7923 nealwllc@yahoo.com 

Chaplain– Dave Savage, PP  

208-699-6354 davesavagepm@yahoo.com 

Office Manager & Clarion Editor- 

 Michelle  O’Connor, 208-743-6916; 

calammichelle@gmail.com 

Hospital Chairman- Ron Asker 

208-798-7309 rasker@cableone.net 

CLUB MEETINGS, DATES, TIMES 
and LOCATIONS  

_________________________ 

CDA Shrine Club meets the third  
WEDNESDAY of each month; 5:00 PM 

CDASC Building,  
1250 W Lancaster Rd,  

Hayden, ID 
__________________________ 

Latah Shrine Club meets the third  
TUESDAY of each month.   

__________________________ 

Lewis/Clark Shrine Club meets the third 
WEDNESDAY of each month.  

__________________________ 

Moyie Shrine Club meets the first  
WEDNESDAY of  each month. 

__________________________ 

Panhandle Shrine Club meets second Satur-
day of each odd numbered month (1,3,5,ect); 
9:00am @ Masonic Lodge, 319 N 2nd Ave, 

Sandpoint, ID 

 

Panhandle Shrine Club meets second Satur-
day of each even numbered month (2,4,6, ect.): 
9:30am @ Trinity at the Beach, Sandpoint, ID 

_______________________ 

Shoshone Shrine Club meets the first 
WEDNESDAY of each month.  At 5:30 PM at the 

Cataldo Lodge Building. 

__________________________ 

St. Maries Shrine Club meets in the first 
THURSDAY of each month at 6:30 at the St. 

Maries Masonic Lodge building prior to the Blue 
Lodge monthly meeting.  

NOTE: Clarion  submissions should be  submitted NLT the 20th of  the month prior to 
desired month of  publication.  

mailto:st.maries.john@gmail.com

